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SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT 

Commissioners Meeting 

August 2024 

Managers’ Report by Tim Berger 

 

Water Reclamation Facility 

• 7/24/24 – Johnson Electric sent out a service tech to wire the new actuator controls on 

new plug valve. The tech arrived late, spent all day attempting to wire actuator and went 

home after getting the open/close lights on SCADA working. 

• 7/25/24 – Willy and Rich, with the help of service techs over the phone, wired the new 

actuator and it is operating normally. Amazing work by those two - and thanks for 

keeping the plant running efficiently 24 hours per day in an extremely difficult time. 

• The WRF staff also replaced an alum mixer. 

• The Fawnwood Lift Station was installed Tuesday August 13th and appears to be running 

well. Pump run times dropped from 8 minutes back down to a more normal 4 minutes. 

• A quote has been requested to install a continuous air monitoring system in the Main 

Lift Station vault. 

• It is planned to install a radar-level control system in the Main Lift Station in October. 

Water  

• 7/30/24 – Evergreen Rural Water was onsite working with Rocky and Joe on a leak 

detection survey (FREE). They found a possible small mainline/service line  leak on 

Clallam Bay Street. 

• 8/1/24 – Spectra Labs reports all lead and copper distribution sample results were well 

below all EPA & State MCL’s. We are good for another 3 years. 

• 8/8/24 -Started collecting weekly pH/turbidity samples, and monthly upper and lower 

reservoir coliform samples. The water quality monitoring program is spearheaded by 

Rocky and Joe. 

• Water loss for the month of July held steady at 2%. 

• The SWD has been approved for State sponsored PFAS sampling. We are scheduled to 

sample the upper and lower reservoir wells the week of 8/26/24 


